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THANK YOU!

The Town of Belmont would like to thank everyone 
who parƟcipated in the Belmont BeauƟficaƟon      
roadside and beach cleanups!  Many neighborhoods 
and school groups parƟcipated.  Blue bags for roadside 
cleanup are sƟll available at Town Hall or the DPW.   

EVENTS

We are looking forward to aƩending 
some of our upcoming Belmont 
Community events, such as the 
Community Yard Sale, the Author Talk with Claire 
Hebert-Dow, the Summer Kick-Off and Old Home Day!  
Please see flyers and informaƟon included with this 
newsleƩer.

LEGISLATION

The Board of Selectmen and Town Staff conƟnue to 
watch for any legislaƟve updates that could negaƟvely 
impact the Town, and to advocate for the Town’s best 
interests.  Some of the proposed updates could take 
local control away from municipaliƟes for zoning      
regulaƟons, reduce revenue from permiƫng, and in-
crease costs to towns and ciƟes by allowing persons 
other than ciƟzens to make Right to Know requests. 

  BUDGETING

The State Budget process is moving forward with 
hearings scheduled next week.  There are some      
potenƟal adverse impacts that could affect towns and 
municipaliƟes such as reducing the municipal share of 
the rooms and meals tax.  The County budget has 
made reducƟons to budget appropriaƟons for social 
services which could force towns to should more of 
the financial burden. 

COMFORT DOG RIGGS

Belmont’s new Fire       
Department Comfort Dog 
“Riggs” visits Town Hall 
with Fire Chief Black and 
provides Staff with warm, 
fuzzy hugs in exchange for 
a treat.  He exudes an air 
of calm and always leaves 
behind lots of smiles.  
Riggs is working hard on all of his training to get his 
necessary cerƟficaƟons.  We are all cheering him on!

A few other things to take note of this month are   
hydrant flushing, Memorial Day closings and trash and 
recycling delays, boat registraƟons, water and sewer 
billings, uƟlity pole inspecƟons, helmet safety, Old 
Home Day sign ups, Trustee of the Trust Funds        
alternates needed, daffodils in honor of Linda      
Frawley, acƟviƟes from our health agency partners 
and much more!  Happy Spring!!!
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Town Administrator’s News (cont’d.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

On the 1st Wednes-
day of each month, 
Casella Waste will col-
lect your bulky items 
curbside. Please note 
this is for Town of 
Belmont ResidenƟal 
Customers ONLY;  
service is not available to commercial property own-
ers. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item 
too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE      
ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in   
advance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 
118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items 
you want picked up, you will be advised what the cost 
is, and you will need to drop off cash or a check made 
payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the collecƟon 
day. Please visit the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the       
program and a price list.

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not    
everything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124.

Belmont Town Hall will be 

closed
Monday, May 26th

in observance of 

Memorial Day
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Low to Moderate Income Homeowners Property Tax Relief

Low and moderate income homeowners may be eligible for addiƟonal property 
tax relief through the State of New Hampshire.

If you own or have interest in a home subject to the State EducaƟon Property Tax, 
reside in the home as of April 1st, and have a household income of $37,000 or 
less for a single person or $47,000 or less for a married couple or Head of   
Household you may qualify.

As a courtesy, the State DP-8 Form and InstrucƟons are available in hard copy   
format at the Belmont Town Hall.

Forms and instrucƟons may also be downloaded from the state’s website at: 
hƩps://www.revenue.nh.gov/resource-center/current-year-forms-and-
instrucƟons        (Choose Low & Moderate Program)

Please note that filing deadlines are limited to May 1st through June 30th.
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Trash & Recycling Calendar 2025

Full year 2025 calendars available at 
hƩps://belmontnh.gov/Pages/

Index/50738/solid-waste

or post card calendars 

can be picked up at Town Hall.

Monday 5/26 Trash & Recycling CollecƟon 

will be delayed unƟl Tuesday 05/27.

There are NO CHANGES to 

Wednesday 5/28 and Friday 5/30 collecƟon.
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Board & CommiƩee Openings—Get Involved!

BELMONT TRUSTEES OF TRUST FUNDS

Help Wanted
There are currently two openings for alternate posiƟons with the Trustees of Trust 
Funds. The trustees provide oversight for Capital Reserve Funds for the Town of        
Belmont, Sun Ray Shores Water District and Shaker Regional School District as well as a 
myriad of smaller trusts. MeeƟngs are held quarterly and last approximately 1 hour. If 
you have a background in Finance or Business Management and are interested, please 
contact:

Alicia Jipson, Town Administrator, administraƟon@belmontnh.gov

or

Thomas Garfield, Chairman at juniperknollfarm@gmail.com

LAND USE BOARDS

Help Wanted
There are currently alternate posiƟons open for the following:

 Planning Board—three alternates

 Zoning Board—two alternates

 ConservaƟon Commission—three alternates

Please contact Karen Santoro at planner@belmontnh.gov

to learn more about the posiƟons or to submit an applicaƟon
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Rechargeable BaƩery Disposal Ban !

StarƟng July 1, 2025, rechargeable lithium-ion 

baƩeries will be prohibited from disposal in New 

Hampshire’s landfills and incinerators. Lithium-ion 

baƩeries are used in a wide variety of consumer 

products, including:

 AutomoƟve vehicles.

 Electric bikes and scooters, lawncare equipment.

 Portable electronics such as cell phones, laptops, tablets, cameras, wireless headphones, speakers, tooth-
brushes and other rechargeable electronic devices.

 Cordless power tools and toys.

Why is there a disposal ban?
Lithium-ion baƩeries contain hazardous metals and can pose safety hazards when improperly managed. When 
crushed or damaged in any way, they can ignite – causing intense fires. For these reasons, lithium-ion baƩeries 
should never be put in the trash or curbside recycling bin! Lithium-ion baƩeries have become a leading cause of 
fires for trash haulers and waste management faciliƟes. A recent report by the NaƟonal Waste and Recycling  
AssociaƟon esƟmates that each year more than 5,000 fires occur at waste management faciliƟes naƟonwide, 
many likely caused by lithium-ion baƩeries. Fires are not only a safety hazard to waste staff and the public; they 
also can result in hundreds of thousands of dollars in damages to expensive equipment and buildings.

In an effort to reduce the safety risks associated with improper disposal of lithium-ion baƩeries, New Hampshire 
State Rep. Karen Ebel introduced HB 1386, which proposed to add such baƩeries to the list of wastes already 
banned from disposal. The bill gained the support of the New Hampshire Solid Waste Working Group, industry 
experts, waste haulers and municipaliƟes, and was signed into law by Governor Sununu.

Who does the ban apply to?
StarƟng July 2025, households and businesses must recycle their lithium-ion baƩeries. Lithium-ion baƩeries 
must be recycled through special baƩery collecƟon programs – never mixed with regular recyclables.

Where can I recycle my lithium-ion baƩeries?
Many New Hampshire municipaliƟes and businesses, like Staples, Best Buy or BaƩeriesPlus offer collecƟon boxes 
for recycling rechargeable baƩeries. To find a drop-off site nearest to you, contact your local transfer staƟon, 
check Call2Recycle.org, or visit one of the retail locaƟons menƟoned above.

Remember – if it’s rechargeable, it’s recyclable!

QuesƟons? Need help idenƟfying a baƩery?
Residents should contact their local transfer staƟon or the NHDES Household Hazardous Waste Program via 
email at hhw@des.nh.gov or by phone at (603) 271-2047. Businesses should contact the Hazardous Waste    
Helpline at 1-866-HAZ-WAST.
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Rechargeable BaƩery Disposal Ban !
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Town Clerk’s Corner
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

Spring Hydrant Flushing
In an effort to maintain water quality, the 
Town of Belmont, with help from its partners 
at Pennichuck Water Works, will be flushing all 
Town-owned fire hydrants between May 19th 
and May 23rd.  This process may discolor or 
affect water pressure, but is not harmful.  If 
discoloraƟon occurs, run cold water unƟl color 
returns to normal.     

Dirt Road Maintenance
Every year the spring thaw leads to muddy dirt roads 
for an uncertain amount of Ɵme.  With frost depths 
reaching greater than 5 feet in spots, the 2025 spring 
thaw was surprisingly painless.  Credit can go to the 
slow but steady rise in temps once April arrived,         
allowing frost to subside slowly.  Once road bans liŌed 
we hit the roads with the grader but were stopped    
abruptly by a couple of minor breakdowns.  A 1996 
Champion Grader places it around the 30-year mark 
and makes the acquisiƟon of parts more difficult.  AŌer 
almost two weeks, the wheels are turning again.  We 
are acƟvely out grading and raking roads to remove 

potholes and washboard areas and restore the crown winter maintenance removes.  Grading roads 
to re-establish a center crown allowing water to run off into the ditches will ensure a safe, smooth 
ride that will last for some Ɵme.  This spring, your Public Works Department has a couple of new 
team members who showed interest in spending a liƩle Ɵme behind the “Antler Rack” (the grader’s 
controls).  Our Operator Chris was happy to share his knowledge and experience, so the Department 
decided it could invest some extra Ɵme and give the new recruits a chance to learn and grow.  It 
takes a liƩle longer to get around to every road, but Belmont will have another team member or two 
who can help out if Chris is unavailable to get things back into shape.  
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WATER Department NoƟce 

Unknown Water Service Line Material

Because of new federal requirements for lead in drinking water, water systems must noƟfy 
water users that we do not have a record of the piping materials for individual water service lines. 
LeƩers have been mailed to all water system customers.  The good news is that you can help your 
water system assess, and where necessary, make improvements to your water service lines. 

If your property is serviced by a private well, this noƟce does not apply to you.

It is very important that the Town meet the federal requirements to determine if any       
properƟes in Belmont have lead service lines.  We strongly encourage all water system users to 
reach out to us for assistance.  Please call us at (603) 267-8300 xt 115 or email us at                           
water@belmontnh.gov

We appreciate everyone’s assistance with this important project!
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Fire Department
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Belmont Police Department

Moving forward and bringing on two fantasƟc addiƟons to our agency! 

We will be swearing in Derek Grey as our newest Sergeant Prosecutor. Currently a 
Lieutenant in Ashland, Derek is no stranger to our department—he previously served 
in patrol before heading to Ashland. He has 18 years of experience, having worked in 
both Laconia and Belmont, and currently handles some prosecuƟon for Ashland. AŌer 
interviewing several great candidates, we ulƟmately determined that Derek’s experi-
ence and deep understanding of both our department and community made him the best fit. 

Next, Daniel Redin was hired as our newest dispatcher! AŌer a thorough interview process led by Dis-
patcher Randall and Det. Sergeant Moulton, Daniel stood out as the top pick. He brings nearly 8 years of 
dispatch experience, making him a great fit for the role. He is currently in training and will answer the 
phones for our community shortly.

Falco Hard at Work
 K-9 Falco has been was hard at work training. Recently, he has been focusing on arƟcle searches—a vital 
skill for police dogs. These searches involve locaƟng items that may have been lost or discarded at a  
scene, such as a dropped firearm. Using his incredible sense of smell, Falco is able to detect even the 
smallest trace of human scent leŌ on objects, making him an invaluable asset to our team.
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Belmont Police Department cont’d.

This isn’t just training for training’s sake—it’s a real-world skill we had 
to put to use right here in Belmont recently as we looked for a firearm 
discarded by a suspect. 
Our officers work Ɵrelessly day and night to keep our community safe—
and that includes the four-legged ones. Great job, Falco! 🐶💪

🚴 🍦 Helmet Safety Has Never Been So Sweet! 🍦 🚴 
Thanks to the efforts of Officer Casey Brennan, we’re launching a fun 
new iniƟaƟve to usher in the warmer weather and promote helmet 
safety in our community! This spring and summer, if you're spoƩed 
wearing your helmet while riding your bike, scooter, or skateboard, you 

might get “Ɵcketed” with a FREE ice cream from Jordan’s Ice Cream—New         
Hampshire’s #1 spot for a sweet treat! 🍨👮 

We’re incredibly thankful to Jordan’s Ice Cream for generously partnering with 
us to make this happen. Their support helps us reward smart, safe choices and 
make our  community a liƩle 
sweeter in the process!

So kids—helmet up, ride safe, 
and keep an eye out! Officer 
Brennan will be out there look-
ing to hand out some well-

earned ice cream Ɵckets. 

Stay safe, ride smart, and enjoy a delicious scoop on us! 
😎🍦🚴

🚪 Door-to-Door Sales & SolicitaƟon: Know the Rules in Belmont
We’d like to remind residents that Belmont has an ordinance for Hawkers & Peddlers.  Permits are          
required for any individual going door-to-door in Belmont to sell goods or services.  Per Town ordinance, an 
applicant must:
 Register with the State of New Hampshire and the Town of Belmont
 Submit a cerƟfied copy of their criminal and motor vehicle records from both their state of residence 

and the State of NH
 Provide a copy of their Hawkers & Peddlers permit issued by the NH Department of State
 Submit cerƟfied records for all employees who will be engaging in door-to-door acƟviƟes
🔺 UnpermiƩed individuals should be reported to the Belmont Police Department immediately.
Violators may be fined $500.00 for a first offense.

Even if someone is properly registered and veƩed, it’s important to remember:
No one has the right to remain on your property aŌer being told to leave. If you ask someone to leave and 
they do not, call us at (603) 267-8351.
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Belmont Police Department cont’d.

📢 VeƩed Eversource Contractors ConducƟng UƟlity 
Pole InspecƟons in Belmont

Over the next several weeks, you’ll see crews working around 
town inspecƟng the structural integrity of approximately 3,200 
uƟlity poles throughout Belmont. We want to assure our resi-
dents that these crews are veƩed subcontractors working on 
behalf of Eversource, and their presence is expected.

Their work includes:
✅ Seƫng up signage and coning off work areas
✅ Taking inventory of pole components
✅ Measuring pole height with a range finder
✅  Taking three photos per pole (only shared with Eversource)
✅  Drilling into the base of each pole using a specialized IML Resistograph 
to test structural integrity

If a pole is deemed unsafe, it will be clearly marked with:
🔸 A red and white ribbon
🔸 A yellow “X”
🔸 A reject tag poinƟng in the direcƟon the pole failed

Eversource will then schedule a replacement.

For poles located on private property, crews will knock twice to inform       
residents before beginning. If no one answers, they will proceed with their work. We’ve also included    
photos in this issue to help you idenƟfy the tools they’ll be carrying. 

Work in Belmont is expected to begin this Friday or Monday, depending on progress in Northfield. The    
enƟre project should take 3–4 weeks to complete.

If you ever feel uneasy about anyone claiming to represent a company or approaching your home unexpect-
edly, please contact the Belmont Police Department immediately. 
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Belmont Police Department cont’d.

� Route 106 High Visibility Campaign a Success – More to Come!

The Belmont Police Department recently took part in a High Visibility Enforcement    
Campaign along Route 106—and we’re proud to report strong results. Hundreds of motor 
vehicle violaƟons were stopped, with drivers receiving either summonses or warnings, 
and several arrests were made.

We’ve heard our community loud and clear: traffic enforcement looking for aggressive, 
distracted and impaired driving is a top priority. Despite the challenges of a Ɵght budget, 
we are commiƩed to meeƟng these expectaƟons. Our team is acƟvely seeking and using 
creaƟve funding avenues, such as state and federal grants, to put more officers on the 
streets during high-demand Ɵmes to address traffic and safety concerns.

This proacƟve effort conƟnues into May, as we join the Statewide DWI SaturaƟon Patrol 
from May 3rd to May 5th, 2025, during Cinco de Mayo weekend. This iniƟaƟve, funded 
through a grant, will allow us to deploy extra officers focused solely on detecƟng and   
deterring impaired drivers.

Thank you for your feedback, your support, and for helping us make Belmont a safer place 
for everyone.
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Community Yard Sale
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Extended Camp Program
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Belmont Parks & Rec - Summer Kick-Off
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Help Needed!
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Sponsors Needed
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Program Cover Contest
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Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Help Needed!



      
 

Belmont Old Home Day 

Saturday – August 9th, 2025 

Vendor Application 
Name of Individual, Business or Organization: _______________________________________________ 

Contact Person: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________ Town/City Zip: __________________________ 

Daytime Phone: ___________________________ Evening Phone: _________________________ 

Email Address: ________________________________________________________________________ 

Type of Craft, Stand or Concession: _______________________________________________________ 

List of items to be sold: _________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Vendor Fee Amount Due 

Non-Profit Vendors (Excluding Food & Beverage) Free - 

Non-Profit Food & Beverage Vendors $25  

Commercial Sales (Excluding Food & Beverage) $75  

Commercial Food & Beverage Vendors $100  

Crafters $50  

Additional 10x10 Vendor Space $25  

Political Vendor (any person or organization associated with a political party or political activist organization) $50  

 TOTAL $ 

Electricity Required (Daytime Vendors ONLY- Circle one) Yes No 

 

Note: Electricity is only accessible in certain areas.  Please plan to bring extension cords.   

While the Mill does have WIFI, the service is very limited and is not guaranteed. 

 

Submit your application and payment early to reserve your space now.  All applications and payments 

must be received no later than July 30th, 2024. Please make checks payable to Belmont Old Home Day. 

Applications and payments can be brought to Belmont Town Hall or mailed to: 

Special Events Coordinator 

PO Box 310 

Belmont NH 03220 

 

 



 

Belmont Old Home Day 

Saturday August 9th, 2025 

 

 
Hello vendors! 

Belmont Old Home Day is scheduled for the 2nd Saturday August 9th.  The theme for this summer’s celebration is “Eras”.  

We welcome crafts, information booths, youth groups, novelties and concessions to be a part of this fun-filled event.  

While not mandated, it is always fun for our vendors to play into the theme by decorating vending.  For this year’s event 

we are also encouraging our vendors to consider having activities/games to help keep the event entertaining for all ages.  

Consider decorating your vending space to represent your favorite era!  Reserve your space now!   

The 56th running of our 10-Mile Road Race will kick off the day at 7:30 am.  Vendors will need to arrive by 7:00 am.  At 

7:00 am Main Street will be closed for the start of the race.  Vendors will line our Mill area where there will be fun filled 

activities to attract people of all ages.  Vendors are welcome to set up tents/tables on Friday night, however this is at the   

vendor’s own risk.    

All night time vendors will set up at Bryant Park where we will have family activities ending with our NH famous Belmont 

Old Home Day firework display.   Please be sure to drive around the perimeter of the field as there an irrigation system 

that will be damaged with the weight of vehicles.  Please DO NOT park in the Bryant Field parking lot as this is reserved 

for handicap and emergency services.  Additional parking can be found at the Middle School or Sargent Park.  

The day will end with the annual Firework celebration at 9pm.  

All vendors will receive a confirmation email when application is received.  Parking in town is very limited.  You will 

receive a vendor map along with any additional information by August 3rd.  While we will do our best to put you in 

requested spots, spots are not guaranteed.   

Submit your application and payment early to reserve your space now.  All applications and payments must be received 

no later than July 30th, 2024.  Please make checks payable to Belmont Old Home Day.  

Applications and payments can be brought to Belmont Town Hall or mailed to:  

Special Events Coordinator 

PO Box 310  

Belmont NH 03220 

 

Please note that we will not give sole right to vendors, except for Belmont non-profit organizations.  Prohibited products 

include laser lights, silly string and offensive-odor products.  We reserve the right to demand that you halt sales of any 

item the Old Home Day Committee deems offensive or dangerous to the public.  The Old Home Day Committee also 

reserves the right to deny your application for any reason.  If this occurs, we will contact you to explain the reason and 

try our best to work through any issues.   

If you have any questions, please contact Danielle St. Onge at 603-267-1865 or 603-409-0905 or email 

Recreation@BelmontNH.gov 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Recreation@BelmontNH.gov


Belmont Old Home Day 
Saturday August 9th, 2025 

Program Book Advertising Form 
(Tax ID #02-6000067) 

 
Danielle St. Onge 
Belmont Old Home Day Director  
PO Box 310 Belmont, NH 03220 

  
Business/Official 
Sponsor Name 

 

Contact Name  

Address  

Email Address  

Phone #  

 

 
Checks made payable to: Belmont Old Home Day 

Please enclose payment and a copy of your ad, and mail to the above address.  
Deadline is July 1st, 2025 

For best printing results all ads, specific graphics, or logos must be emailed to Danielle St. Onge as a .jpg file at 
recreation@belmontnh.gov.  Any ad not received in this manner will be scanned and reproduced to the best 

of our ability with the image provided.  
Questions or concerns, please contact Danielle at 603-267-1865 or 603-409-0905 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
 
 

 
 

Description of Ad  Price 

1\2 Page Advertisement 
(Approximate size of 3 ¾ inches x 4 ½ inches) 

 $50 

Full Page Advertisement  
(Approximate size 7 ½ inches x 4 ½ inches) 

 $75 

Full Page Advertisement + Social 
Media Advertisement + Banner 
displayed at 2025 Old Home Day 

 $175+ 

Total Enclosed $ 

mailto:recreation@belmontnh.gov


 
“Eras”  

Parade Entry Form 

Saturday, August 9, 2025 
 

 

Parade line up: 12:00 -12:45 PM 

Parade start time: 1:00 PM 

Line up location: Floats will line up on Memorial Drive.  All other entries go to School St. and the Belmont Middle 

School parking lot.   

 

Instructions for form completion: 

1. Complete requested information in full. 

2. Submit form to Nikki Sturgeon. 

a. Before August 2: Email form to recreation@belmontnh.gov OR mail to Parks and Rec, Town of Belmont, 

PO Box 310, Belmont, NH 03220. 

b. After August 2: Email form to recreation@belmontnh.gov OR hand deliver to Nikki Sturgeon at 12:00 on 

the day of the event.   

3. Floats will be judged at 12:45 prior to the parade.   

4. Please review the Parade Float rules on the town of Belmont website for compliance. 

 

Type of Entry:

o Antique farm equipment 

o Antique fire trucks 

o Antique vehicles 

o Costumed marchers 

o Decorated bikes 

o Decorated floats 

o Horses or other animals 

o Other: ______________

 

Entry Representing:

o Civic organization 

o School group 

o Historical  

o Veterans  

o Commercial/Retail 

business 

o Neighborhood/Family 

o Other: _____________

 

Name(s) of participants: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Contact Person: ________________________________________ Phone: _______________________________________ 

Contact Email: _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Description of the Entry (Note: The parade announcer will use this as a reference as your entry passes by near the 

Belmont library.  Continue on the back if necessary: _________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

REMINDER: TO BE ELIGIBLE FOR JUDGING, THIS FORM MUST BE SUBMITTED BY 12:00 ON SATURDAY, AUGUST 

10th BY EMAIL, MAIL, OR IN-PERSON. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, recreation@belmontnh.gov or 603-267-1865 



  56th Belmont Ten Mile Road Race 
Belmont, NH – Saturday August 9, 2025    

 7:30 am SHARP Start Time            
 

$25.00   Registration Fee includes Race & T-shirt 
 Arrive by 7:15am at the Belmont Middle School parking lot on School St. and Memorial Dr. for registration 
(if not pre-registered) and bib pick up.   

 

Registration Options:  
Online:   Belmont 10 Miler (RunSignup.com) Deadline Thursday, August 7th 12:00 Noon  
By Mail:  Mail this completed form with check to Jeff Roberts, Belmont Road Races, PO Box 922,                                            
Belmont NH 03220. Make check payable to Belmont Old Home Day.  
In Person Prior to Race:  Drop off completed form and payment at Belmont Town Hall by August 8th   
In Person Day of Race:    Register with cash at Belmont Middle School by 7:00am   
 
 

Certified Distance & #:  Ten miles - #NH24012BK - Sanctioned by USA Track and Field 

Awards/Presentations: Division prizes, race results, and remaining awards presented as soon as possible once the last 
runner crosses the finish line and places are official. Ceremony will be held near finish line.    

An Open Race:   Start on Concord Street; Finish near Town Hall on Main Street 

For More Information: Contact Courtney or Jeff (603) 707-0517 or Gretta (603) 998-7998  
Email questions to robertsjeff175@gmail.com or recreation@belmontnh.org 

Directions to Race:   Belmont is located on Rte.140, just west of Rte.106 & five miles east of Exit 20 off Interstate 93 

Computer Timing:  By Yankee Timing 

Detach and mail entry form below to: Jeff Roberts, Belmont Road Races, PO Box 922, Belmont NH 03220                                     

- -  - -  -  -  -   - -  - -  - - - - -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -   -   -   -  -   -  -  -  -   -   -  -  - -   -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  - -   -  -  - -  -  - - -   -  - -  - - 

IN CONSIDERATION OF YOU ACCEPTING THIS ENTRY, I HEREBY FOR MYSELF, MY HEIRS, EXECUTORS AND ADMINISTRATORS, WAIVE AND 
RELEASE ANY AND ALL RIGHTS AND CLAIMS FOR DAMAGES I MAY HAVE AGAINST THE SPONSOR, BELMONT OLD HOME DAY ASSOCIATION, USA 
TRACK AND FIELD, OR THE TOWN OF BELMONT, THEIR REPRESENTATIVES, SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS FOR ANY AND ALL INJURIES 
SUFFERED BY ME IN SAID MEET.  I UNDERSTAND THAT ATHLETES WHO PARTICIPATE IN THIS COMPETITION MAY BE SUBJECT TO FORMAL 
DRUG TESTING IN ACCORDANCE WITH USATF RULES AND IAAF RULE 144. 

NAME (Print)___________________________  NAME (Signature)_______________________________       AGE_______   

TELEPHONE #_________________________ DATE OF BIRTH ___________________ RUNNER (Circle)   Male or Female 

MAILING ADDRESS___________________________  CITY_______________________  STATE_______   ZIP___________              

CLUB/SCHOOL/TEAM:________________________    T-SHIRT Size    S     M     L     XL     XXL     

USATF #________________  

PLEASE ENTER ME IN THE RACE BY THE FOLLOWING AGE GROUP (Check appropriate category)  

____HIGH SCHOOL through 18 ____19 through 29  ____30 through 39   ____40 through 49             ____50 through 59 
____60 through 69 ____70 +    
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Belmont Parks & Rec—OHD 10 Mile Road Race Map
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Building Official



May 2025

Land Use   



May 2025

Land Use   



May 2025

ConservaƟon Commission 
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Library News

We’re excited to offer discounted passes for some of New Hampshire’s most 
amazing aƩracƟons:

Castle in the Clouds – Explore a historic mansion with stunning views starƟng 
May 24 (Thanks Friends!)

McAuliffe-Shepard Discovery Center – Blast off into science and space (2 
passes a day)

NH State Parks – Enjoy the great outdoors across the Granite State (Thanks 
Friends!)

Squam Lakes Science Center – Meet naƟve animals and learn about the      
natural world

Reserve your passes now and make the most of your next adventure!
Stop by the library or visit our website (belmontpubliclibrary.org) to learn 

more
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Heritage Commission
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Message from the US Postal Service in Belmont

To:  All Pet Owners

From:  Belmont Post Office

Re:  Package Delivery

The Postmaster at the Belmont Post Office would like to noƟfy all pet owners within 
the Town of Belmont that postal carriers are not allowed to exit their vehicle if there are any 
pets outside—even if they are on a leash.  If you have a pet in your yard when you see your 
carrier, please put your pet inside so that any packages can be delivered.

Regular mail delivery directly to your mailbox from our vehicles can sƟll be done if 
there are pets in the yard, but no packages will be delivered if we need to exit our vehicle.

Thank you for your cooperaƟon and understanding.
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LeƩer Carriers’ Food Drive—May 10, 2025
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Community Food Pantry InformaƟon

The NH Food Bank’s mobile food pantry travels to many different areas of need across New Hampshire.

What to know before you go:
 Our mobile food pantries are a drive-thru format.
 Food distribuƟons take place on a first-come, first-served basis and are while supplies last.
 Each household receives an assortment of produce and shelf-stable foods.
 We welcome anyone in need of food assistance to join us – no idenƟficaƟon or requirements needed.
Below is a list of upcoming mobile food pantries:

Friday, May 16 – Conway
May 16th 
12 to 1:30 PM
Ham Ice Arena
87 W. Main St., Conway, NH

Tuesday, May 20 – Claremont
May 20th 
12 to  2:00 PM
Runnings
403 Washington St., Claremont, NH
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Granite VNA

Granite VNA is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners and 
here is an upcoming fundraiser they are hosting: 
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New Beginnings Charity Golf Tournament

New Beginnings is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners 
and here is an upcoming fundraiser they are  hosting: 



May 2025

Community Programs



May 2025

Community Programs

Ready to step into a more acƟve and social May? 

"Walk it Off" is your weekly invitaƟon to explore Laconia and Ashland on foot, connect 
with your community, and boost your well-being!

Weekly Social Walks: Beginning the first week of May!

Two Convenient LocaƟons:

Laconia: Hit the local track! Ashland/Plymouth: Meet us at the Booster Club!

Friendship & Fitness: Whether you're looking to move more, explore your neighborhood, 
or simply make new friends, "Walk it Off" is for you! Come solo or bring your crew!

Don't miss out on this fantasƟc way to connect and get acƟve! RSVP to 

WellnessLink NH at 603-707-5868 and let's walk together!
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Community Programs

Join Us for an UnforgeƩable Evening at PrescoƩ Farm! 

Parents, Grandparents, Teens – mark your calendars for May 9th from 5-7 PM! Come to the barn at  
PrescoƩ Farm Environmental Center for a fun-filled evening of dinner and a show.

What's in store?

Nature Walk: Explore the beauty of PrescoƩ Farm

Movie in the Barn: Enjoy a thought-provoking film about the impact of technology and addicƟon

Food: Dinner will be provided for all aƩendees. 

All for FREE! Bring a friend and discover how to find balance in our digital age. Don't miss out on this 

amazing opportunity! 

See you there! 

Please register with this link : hƩps://forms.gle/C3voJf71PGDegwFX6 
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Got Lunch Belmont & Friends
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LRCS Community Resources for Families
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont? 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”.


